
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 23 APRIL 2007


EX.088/07
**CARLISLE DISTRICT LOCAL PLAN 2001-2016

(In accordance with Paragraph 15 (i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio – Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter - The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.39/07 setting out responses to representations received during the Deposit Draft, Redeposit Draft and Revised Redeposit Draft consultations on the review of the Carlisle District Local Plan.  The report set out, for each Policy, the representations in summary, the reasoning and comments from officers and the proposed recommendation.

The Local Plans and Conservation Manager advised that the next stage of the Local Plan would be for the Inspector to consider any outstanding issues either through written representation, informal hearing or formal hearing.  After which, the Inspector would prepare a report on each representation which would be binding on the Local Authority.

The Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 5 April 2007 had considered the Carlisle District Local Plan and a Minute Excerpt was submitted.  The Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and commented that the Committee was particularly concerned about affordable housing.  The Committee felt that developers seemed to be able to find ways around the affordable housing requirements.  The Committee had urged officers tighten up on the wording on affordable housing and suggested that the levels should be set on an area or value basis, rather than on the basis of number of units.

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder agreed that the Council needs to be clear on what is meant by Affordable Housing.  He suggested that there needed to be a debate, involving representatives from all three Overview and Scrutiny Committees, on Affordable Housing and Section 106 Agreements.

In response to Members' questions, the Local Plans and Conservation Manager advised that the Plan set a higher level of use of brownfield land than the Council was required to set and that the Plan contained Policies on Energy Conservation and Energy Efficiency.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That Report DS.39/07 and the Appendices be recommended to the City Council to confirm the Council's position in relation to all representations received on the Local Plan.

Reasons for Decision – To confirm the Council's position regarding its Local Plan policies and any outstanding issues to be considered.
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